
June 5, 2019      DRAFT 

 

Via Certified Mail Return Receipt Requested 

 

Mr. Grady Mapes, P.E. 

Texas Department of Public Transportation, Houston District 

Fort Bend Area Engineer 

4235 SH 36 

Rosenberg, Texas  77471 

and to 

Texas Department of Transportation  

Maintenance Division 

125 East 11th Street 

Austin, Texas 78701-2483 

 

Subject: Multiple Use Agreement (MUA) between Texas Department of Transportation 

(TxDOT) and Fort Bend County regarding Canoe and Kayak Launch Facilities 

being located at the east bank of the Brazos River on the north side if its 

intersection with Texas FM 1093 and on the east bank of the Brazos River at the 

north side of its intersection at Texas FM 1489  

Dear Mr. Mapes: 

Please accept this letter as notice of Fort Bend County’s intent to terminate the above-referenced 

agreement effective upon notice of receipt of this letter, pursuant to Section 7 of the Agreement.  

The MUA was signed on April 27, 2010, for the purpose of allowing for the construction, 

maintenance and operation of a public Canoe & Kayak Launch on the highway Right of Way as 

best described in Exhibit A and Exhibit B to the Agreement.  Since that time, and in light of the 

last three flood events occurring in Fort Bend County, the Canoe & Kayak Launch locations are 

no longer conducive to recreational activities as originally planned.  The County wishes to 

discontinue the facilities use as a Canoe & Kayak Launch. Any and all construction on the site 

has been cleared by the floods and or by the removal by other individuals.  The area is now clear 

of all facilities that were added to the site pursuant to the Agreement. 
 

In addition to the termination of the Agreement, the County is also requesting that the canoe 

launch signs at the Canoe and Kayak Launch be removed. With TxDOT’s permission, the 

County is prepared to remove those signs at your direction.    
 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and assistance with the termination process. In the 

event you require any additional information, please contact my office.   

 

Sincerely, 
 

KP George 

County Judge 

Fort Bend County 


